































    
August 2020 Billing Newsletter

[image: Related Cliparts:]Burn ban in effect—Island County’s Fire Marshal announced a Type 1 outdoor burn ban that began July 24th. Burn ban information and burning regulations are posted at www.islandcountywa.gov.  No natural debris may be burned. Recreational or cooking fires up to 3 feet wide in approved fire pits using charcoal, seasoned firewood or propane are allowed.   Remember that burning garbage isn’t allowed at any time.  Smoke and ash that unreasonably impacts your neighbors is prohibited.

[image: MCj03579930000[1]]Pool News – The reservation system has been going well.  The pool will be open through Labor Day weekend, September 7.  You need a pink 2020 pool card to use it.  Find current information at rollinghillsglencairn.com. Check the reservations calendar on the website, then call or text to 360-675-2001 to book a 1 hour block of time for members of your household (13 and under require an adult present).  Adult Swim is daily from 10-11am & 6-7pm and can serve up to 4 adults from different households.

[image: MCj01376150000[1]]A locking gate for vehicle access to the beach parking lot has been installed and will soon be locked.  Access will be by permit and keycard. You will need a key card for both entry and exit. Foot traffic will remain unrestricted.  To receive a key card and parking pass, residents will need to fill out the enclosed application and return it to the office. When the keycards & permits are available, they will be mailed with the following months billing. More information will be posted on the website and will be in future newsletters.
[image: Image result for car clipart]
A reminder— on street parking is not allowed, it is hazardous, especially on hills and around corners.  Please find space on your property for your vehicles/trailers. Occasional roadside parking by guests is okay. 

[image: ANd9GcRK0vXJY9xJc0YGmqDfaXPy7py2dobd88uufTN19orxLKS1R-JBjQ] Mowing Policy -- The 2nd mowing of vacant lots was due by Aug 1st. It is every owner’s responsibility to keep their entire lot free of tall grasses and noxious weeds. Check the area around your meter box near the street; clear the weeds and grass that make reading your meter difficult. Ditch maintenance is Island County’s responsibility. They schedule cutting twice a year and do other maintenance as needed. For a tidier look, you will have to maintain the ditches yourself or contact the Island County Road Department at 360-675-2004 if your ditches are not being maintained.

[image: MCj03598730000[1]]Roosters are not allowed in Rolling Hills-Glencairn, their crowing is a nuisance to neighbors.  If you have chickens, be a good neighbor and keep them in your yard, away from property lines and shielded from view. Sharing your eggs might reduce complaints from your neighbors. If you have roosters, please find them a new home as soon as possible. 

[bookmark: _GoBack][image: th?id=HN]The next Board of Trustees meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, August 11, 2020 at 7pm and will be held virtually via ZOOM.  Email rollinghills@oakharbor.net for the link to join in. Regular meetings will be held when restrictions are released.  
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